
Alan Wilson
ATTORNEY GENERAL

July 03,2018

Sheriff Michael E. Hunt, Sr.

Aiken County
420 Hampton Avenue, NE
Aiken, SC 29801

Dear Sheriff Hunt:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section. The

request reads as follows:

The Aiken County Sheriffs Office is requesting an Opinion in applying legal

rates of interest for Judgments submitted to our office.

The case facts are the following:

On May 31, 2017, The Aiken County Magistrate ... awarded $1,434.55 with a
Date of Judgment of 5/31/17. Thereafter, the plaintiffs submitted a Writ of
Execution to my Office. In keeping with the Supreme Court of South Carolina's

Order 2017-01-04-0 1, RE: Interest Rate on Money Decrees and Judgments and

S.C. Code Ann. § 34-31-20(B) an interest rate of 7.75% was used to collect

monies for this Writ of Execution.

On March 31, 2018, using the interest rate of 7.75% (that was used when the

damages were awarded), my Office Satisfied this Writ of Execution. The
plaintiffs attorney argues that the Supreme Court Order 2018-01-04-01 now
entitles the plaintiff an interest rate of 8.50%. My argument is in reading Section
34-31-20(B):

(B) A money decree or judgment of a court enrolled or entered
must draw interest according to law. The legal rate of interest is

equal to the prime rate as listed in the first edition of the Wall
Street Journal published for each calendar year for which the
damages are awarded, plus four percentage points, compounded
annually. The South Carolina Supreme Court shall issue an order
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